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There are usually no meetings of
Landulph Parish Council during
August, the exception being if there
is an important planning application
to consider. Other than a slight
modification to an already approved
plan there were no applications.

However since the formation of the
Cornwall Council as a unitary
authority there have been some
changes.

Landulph is part of the St Germans
Cluster of Parishes and we form part
of the Cornwall Gateway Community
Network Area (CNA). This includes
the other Parish Council Cluster of
the Rame Peninsular and the towns
of Saltash and Torpoint.

Our small Parish has few of the
issues that beset the Towns but has
many similarities with our
neighbouring Parishes. There is a
new inclusiveness shown by the
Towns towards the Parishes such
that we are attending regular
operational and consultative
meetings as the CNA dealing so far
with Roads, Housing and Town
Plans.

There is a general view that
Cornwall Council is Truro and West
Cornwall centred and that in the East
we have to fight hard for recognition
that we exist let alone gain funding.

We are regarded as part of the
‘Plymouth Travel to Work Area’ and
we were told at a recent meeting that
Cornwall Council regularly meets
with Plymouth Council regarding
development in East Cornwall. There

has been no consultation with
Councils in East Cornwall about this!

One new development that has
united all of our local councils is the
threat of being included in a
Plymouth parliamentary
constituency. This has not been
welcomed. Monies seem to be
allocated by central government to
constituency areas. Given the
struggle to be acknowledged by our
own current ‘County’ Council we
would certainly be at the end of the
funding chain if involved with any
part of the City of Plymouth.

Meanwhile here in Landulph the
use of the Telephone Box grows, the
hedges have been cut, the traffic
speeds up and there has been a
serious accident in the lanes, the
Cricket Teams have had a good
season.

I hope you have all had a good
summer,
Andrew Butcher. LPC Chair

PS With one Parish Councillor
emigrating and another having
insufficient time we will be looking
for two new Councillors, do come
and join us.

Parish Council Summer 2010



Landulph Methodist News
The weather put a damper on the first week that Barry and Karen’s

Highcroft gardens were open in August but the second opening had good
attendance, cream teas were sold out realising £335 for Church funds.  Next
year the gardens will be open as usual on the first and third Sundays of
August.

Edward Jacobs brought his Axe Valley Community Choir of 40 from east
Devon on 21 August, for a Variety Concert. This was an excellent evening.
He was accompanied by Darren Jane, keyboard, Paul Fry and Robert Moon
organ, Louise Jane, Clarinet and Jonathan Davies, Saxophone.  Edward
played the piano as well as conducting the choir. He promised he would be
back with his full choir of 60 next year.

The Soup and Sweet lunches on the first Wednesday of the month are
going well. The next is on 6 October at 12 noon.

On 23 October we are holding a Sankey evening chaired by Julian
Langston. Don’t forget the Carol Service on 12 December at 3 pm. Everyone
welcome.
Mavis Edmonds

Landulph Memorial Hall News
Have you noticed the newly painted walls of the Memorial Hall? Nathan

Lee has been hard at work painting and cleaning the outside of the hall in
time for the 40th anniversary celebrations.

Future events to raise funds for the hall maintenance will include a coffee
morning and Table Top sale on Saturday November 13, 9am to 12noon, not
the swop shop as previously announced. To book a table phone 01752
844302 or just turn up on the day.

It is also hoped to have Christmas decoration workshop in December.
If these are not for you, you can support the hall by joining the 100 club.

This is a form of raffle. The
profits go to the Hall funds.
You pay £12 for a year to
join and your “number“ is
entered into the monthly
draw. The odds are much
better than the national
lottery and you are helping
a local cause. Contact Gaye
Braund 01752 847774 for
details of how to join.
Landulph Memorial Hall
management committee



Cancer Research Fund Raising Group
A very big thank you to all who have supported the recent events which

have been successful in raising funds for this worthwhile cause.  The Group
now invites you to a really special lunchtime treat.  Come to Sunday Lunch
and help to raise funds for Cancer Research in Landulph Memorial Hall
on Sunday November 7.

There is much discussion taking place about the practicality of cooking
the perfect roast potato in the Memorial Hall ovens.  However we all like a
challenge!

There will be a two course lunch with a welcome drink.
12.15 pm for lunch at 1pm.  Please bring you own wine.

Tickets £12.50, tel 847774 to book your place.
Gaye Braund Chairperson

FLU INJECTIONS
AT CARGREEN SURGERY

Unfortunately we will not be holding a flu vaccination clinic at Cargreen
this year.

We are holding special flu clinics on Saturday 9th and Saturday 23rd

October ‘by appointment only’ at the Health Centre,
Please ring the surgery to book your appointment

(The flu vaccination is only available to those patients over 65
years of age and those who fall into an ‘at risk’ group)

ShelterBox Lunch
The magnificent sum of £1,010 was raised by Landulph residents at a

lunch organized by Jane and Peter Espig in aid of Pakistan flood relief. A
very grand ‘ploughman’s’ was laid on at Chenoweth on 26 August which
attracted around 50 people. Many others, unable to attend, also contributed
generously to the fund.

The money will go to the local Cornish charity, ShelterBox who
‘containerize’ shelter and basic survival equipment for disaster relief. Each
box requires £490 of funding so the event raised enough for two boxes –
much more than was hoped.

Jane and Peter would like to thank everyone who contributed for their
remarkable generosity.



Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748

NATHAN LEE

LANDSCAPING, GARDENING
AND

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
BIG OR SMALL

IVYDENE, CARGREEN
01752 842206

MOBILE 07896524558

There will be a Village New
Year’s Eve party at the Memorial
Hall on Friday 31 December 2010
offering  an opportunity for friends
to meet together to see in the New
Year.   Already have a party
planned?  Bring your friends too
to raise a glass to 2011!  Details
in December’s Newsletter.



Have you seen
what’s on offer in this
year’s Festival leaflet?
It has a global flavour,
with an international
classical music
competition winner
from Latvia, bands
who have performed
all over the world, and
the acclaimed 2007
film on the life of Edith
Piaf.  Participants
include a vocal gymnast, a garden
historian, a sculptor, the Landulph
primary school and Under 5s, a
Royal Academician and a jazz and
classical pianist/organist – all
coming to Landulph!  There’s truly
something for everyone, including
opportunities to participate in the
Barn Dance and Village Night!
Tickets are available/bookable in
advance from Glenn and Margaret
Honey on 01752 841361.

For catering purposes tickets
for the Barn Dance on Friday 8
October should be bought in
advance.  Tickets numbers are
limited to ensure there is room for
people to dance – there is a caller to
tell us how to do it!  Tickets are also
limited for the workshops - so buy
them now!

We have a splendid line-up of
acts for the Village Night on
Saturday 16 October – but there’s
always room for more! If you’d like to
take part we’d love to hear from you,
but before the day please! It doesn’t
have to be a musical turn (we look

forward to our
stand-up
comedian!), or more
than five minutes in
length. Free entry
for performers, and
bring a friend for
support! Our
website,
www.landulphfesti
val.co.uk, offers
links that give you
more information

about this year’s performers,
together with the beneficiary of this
year’s Festival proceeds: St Luke’s
Hospice in Plymouth,

info@stlukes-hospice.org.uk.
Thank you to all who have been

and will be helping. See you there!
Phillida Jermain (Hon Sec)
Tel 01752 847546

ALL TICKETS,
INCLUDING FESTIVAL
TICKETS - A SNIP AT

£40!
AVAILABLE ON
01752 841361

(cheques made payable to Landulph
Festival Association).

Festival Tickets offer entry to all
events except the workshops and
offer a saving of £29 (40%) over
individual ticket purchases.

LANDULPH FESTIVAL OF MUSIC AND THE ARTS



2010 FESTIVAL PROGRAMME

Friday 01 Oct 10am – 4pm - Driftwood Workshop with Anthea Lay,
Rectory Room.   £20 to include refreshments.   Tickets and information from
Trisha Langdon tel 01752 842533 or Jane Espig tel 01752 844811
Saturday 02 Oct 7.30pm - classical concert, Ksenija Sidorova
(accordion), international performer and competition winner, Parish Church.
£12
Saturday 02 – Sunday 17 October – Art Exhibition, Rectory Room
Open 2 – 5pm weekdays, 10am – 5pm weekends.   Cream teas will be
available at weekends between 3 & 5pm.
Friday 08 Oct 7.30pm - Barn Dance withRumpus, LMH.
Advance tickets required:  £10 to include a light meal.
Saturday 09 October 8.30 p.m. Jazz/Funk Night, The Funk Consortium,
LMH
Monday 11 Oct 7.30pm – Art Talk, Weather Report – meteorological
conditions in painting   Nick Collier, Yacht Club.  £5
Tuesday 12 Oct 2 - 5pm - Poetry Workshop, Freeing your Voice, with
Hannah Silva.  Yacht Club.   £10 to include free entry to evening event
Tuesday 12 Oct 7pm – More Poems and Pints - Poetry Evening, Yacht
Club.   £5
Wednesday 13 Oct 12.30 - 2pm - Lunchtime Concert. Jonathan
Delbridge (piano and organ), Methodist Church.  £6 to include Pasty Lunch
Wednesday 13 Oct 7.30pm - Gardening Club talk, The Lost Gardeners
of Heligan Peter Lavis talks about the gardeners who left the estate and
went to war.   LMH Annexe.  £3/£2 Gardening Club members. In
association with Landulph Gardening Club
Thursday 14 Oct – 2.30pm - Daytime Landulph School Event
Thursday 14 Oct 7.30pm – Film, La Vie en Rose, the life of Edith Piaf.
LMH.   £5 In association with Landulph Film Club
Friday 15 Oct 8.00pm – Folk, Mad Dog McRea, LMH.  £10
Saturday 16 Oct 7.30pm – Village Night, LMH.  £5 for non performers.
It’s not too late to volunteer to take part!  Contact Phillida Jermain tel 01752
847546
FURTHER DETAILS OF SOME OF THE PERFORMERS OVERLEAF ...



Ksenija Sidorova
Those of you

who came to the
superb opening
to last year’s
Festival, the
guitar concert by
the amazing
Morgan

Szymanski, will be excited to hear
that we will be opening with another
concert of the same calibre, given
by the classical accordionist,
Ksenija Sidorova.    She will be
playing a programme which will
include works by Scarlatti, Bach and
Grief on Saturday 02 Oct 7.30pm.

Born in Latvia in 1988, Ksenija
started playing accordion in her
home town of Riga.  Since 2005 she
has been studying as an
undergraduate at the Royal
Academy of Music in London, with
Professor Owen Murray.   In July
2009 Ksenija obtained a BMus
Diploma receiving the Lady
Theodore Holland Prize for the 2nd
Highest BMus Graduate and the
Council of Honour Prize for a highly
original contribution to the
development and evolution of
music. Ksenija is a winner of
international competitions in Latvia,
Lithuania, Russia and Italy.

Recent engagements include a
performance with the Latvian
National Symphony Orchestra, a
recital in Colston Hall (Bristol),
performances in Spitalfields Festival
and DMCE symposium
(Dramaturgie Musicale
Conteporaine en Europe, Paris,

France) and a performance of
Prokofiev`s Cantata for the 20th
Anniversay of the October
Revolution Op 74 with Orchestra of
the Mariinsky Theatre and CBSO
under Valery Gergiev. In February
2009 Ksenija was a joint winner of
the “Friends of the Royal Academy
of Music Wigmore Award”, which led
to her Wigmore Hall debut on May
18, 2009.

She has also won the Worshipful
Company of Musicians Maisie Lewis
Award and Prince`s Prize,
Philharmonia Orchestra Martin
Musical Scholarship Fund Award
and Philharmonia Orchestra Friends
Award.  She is also a recipient of the
Silver Medal of the Worshipful
Company of Musicians.

Both Morgan Szymanski and
Ksenija Sidorova are sponsored by
YCAT:  the Young Concert Artists
Trust which identifies, nurtures and
promotes outstanding young
classical soloists and chamber
ensembles trained in the UK.

Rumpus Country Dance/Ceilidh
Band are a South Devon-based
country dance band. They play
traditional and contemporary music
from the British Isles and beyond, on
melodeon, fiddle (acoustic &
electric), concertina and guitar. The
band includes an experienced caller
 to teach
the
dances.
Friday

08 Oct
7.30pm



Nicholas Collier
Nicholas Collierwas born in

1947 and trained at Exeter
College of Art, where having met
Hepworth, Nicholson and Heron
he was much influenced by the St
Ives School in the late 60s. After
teaching posts in London and
Dorset , and latterly as Director of
Art at Kelly College , he now lives
and paints in West Devon. Nick
has exhibited in the RA Summer
Exhibition, the Royal West of
England Academy, the Academy
South West Exeter, the Plymouth

Society of Artists, Dorchester County Museum , Poole Arts Centre, the New
Gallery Windsor, and Art Connoisseur, Marylebone.  The paintings are
developed in series in the studio and worked from rapid drawings made in
the landscape. The works in turn then fully exploit the expressionist
possibilities of surface and pigment.

Talk by Nicholas Collier on Monday 11 Oct at 7.30pm

Hannah Silva
Tuesday 12 Oct 2 - 5pm

Poetry Workshop
Hannah Silva is a writer, perform-

er and theatre maker whose distinc-
tive style combines the physicality
of theatre with fast-paced poetry
and vocal gymnastics. She com-
poses speech, choreographs lan-
guage and exploits 'double
tonguing' to create a unique form of
spoken word performance. She is
developing a play with support from
the Theatre Royal in Plymouth, and
has been commissioned to create
'Panopticon', a one woman multi-
media show for the London Word
Festival 2011, in co-production with
The Barbican Theatre, Plymouth.



As part of Landulph Festival,  on Thursday 14 Oct 7.30pm  Landulph Film
Club presents La Vie en Rose.  Literally Life in
Pink; released in France as La Môme, referring
to Piaf's nickname "La Môme Piaf," meaning
"The Little Sparrow") is a 2007 French-Czech-
British biographical film about the life of French
chanteuse Édith Piaf co-written and directed by
Olivier Dahan. Marion Cotillard stars as Piaf.
The title La Vie en Rose comes from Piaf's
signature song. The film won five Césars, in-
cluding one for Best Actress, and Cotillard won
an Academy Award for her performance, mark-
ing the first time an Oscar had been given for a
French-language role. She is also the first
French actress to win a Comedy or Musical
Golden Globe for a foreign language role. It
also became the first French film to win more
than one Oscar; the other being for Makeup.

Landulph Film Club

Mad Dog Mcrea
Friday 15 Oct 8.00pm

Musical magicians Mad Dog Mcrea are synonymous not only with a damn
good party but also quality musicianship and the odd surprise.

Frontman Michael Mathieson's legendary wizardry on vocals and guitar
is perfectly complimented by wicked whistle (Dan Crimp), filthy fiddle (Olivia
Dunn), bombastic bass (Damien Scarr), and melodic mandolin (Graham
Anderson). Casting spells with kaleidoscopic orchestration, blistering on-
stage energy and jiggery folkery, the Mad Dogs' cauldron bubbleth over with
a fizzing potion of hocus-pocus that Merlin would be proud of.

They have toured extensively in Ireland, England, Europe, USA and
Thailand, growing their large and loyal fanbase wherever they go.



John Wright FCII FPC
John Wright Financial Services

1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533

Independent Advice On

ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth

Pensions and at Retirement Options including

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities

Inheritance Tax

Life Assurance Protection

            John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated
by the Financial Services Authority

Tai Chi
People, no doubt, as the autumn

rolls in are thinking of classes they
might attend. You will be welcome
to join us at Tai Chi – the new time
is 9.45 on a Wednesday in Landulph
Memorial Hall, and we are about to
start learning the “16 form” in the
Yang style. See you there.
Helen Manning Cargreen Tappers

Landulph Memorial Hall on
Wednesdays at 11.15 for an hour.
Everyone is welcome to come and
try with no commitment to join. It is
fun and quite a test for the co-
ordination of feet and brain, most of
us fail the test!

For more information contact
Kirstie Evans
01752 845297/ 07785 714800



ThePCMedic.org.uk
Based in Landulph for all your computer and IT needs
Tel   01752 849787   Mobile    07973 344912   or
info@thePCMedic.org.uk

Please call for an informal chat about any of your computer
problems
· Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Win-

dows and Apple MAC.
· Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired.
· Backup advice and solutions offered.
· Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered.
· Removal of spyware and viruses
· Recovery of lost data
· Transfer of data from old computers to new one and customising the

computer to suit you
· Advice offered on purchase of hardware
· Training offered to groups or individuals
· Server solutions for small businesses
Did you know that?
 The biggest threat to you now is Malware and Spyware

Try www.malwarebytes.com for free download and scan of your computer
Updates  protect you against security threats
(This applies to Windows and Apple MAC, plus antivirus and antispyware
programmes)
Windows Vista offers significant security advantages over previous versions

of Windows.

Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph



McTIMONEY-CORLEY
SPINAL THERAPIST

ANIMAL MANIPULATOR
Specialising in Equines and Dogs but all animals welcome

McTimoney-Corley Animal Manipulation therapy is a gentle form of
manipulation of the bones of the head, spine, limbs and pelvis that
aims to restore health, aid mobility and enhance well-being.
Together with soft tissue bodywork, mobilisation and stretching to
help with a range of conditions including:-

Lameness
Muscle stiffness
Poor performance
Poor flexibility
General health and well-being

Home visits with times to suit           CRB checked          Insured

For more information:
Contact Vicky on 01579 340563

Mobile 07768 997449
vctrtattersallv@aol.com

Hodge News,
Newsagent

Daily Newspaper
Deliveries

to
Landulph & Cargreen

Phone
 07526 639 175

Please note new
telephone number



Gardening Club
Torrential rain failed to dampen

the spirits of the garden club when
they visited fellow gardeners’
gardens in the parish. All agreed it is
good to see how others do it!

The October meeting, to which all
are welcome, is a talk about the Lost
Gardeners of Heligan who left the
estate and went to war.  The subject
has been researched by Peter Lavis.

November sees a return of the
popular speaker Mark
Wash from Trecanna
Nurseries at Latchley.

The talks are open to all
Members £2.00 and non
members £3.00
Jo Butcher
Secretary Landulph Gardening
Club

Good Companions
Landulph Good Companions,

having enjoyed some very happy
times so far this year with their
meetings and coach trips are looking
forward to even more as autumn
approaches.

The next meeting (Sept 21)
welcomes a return visit from Chris
Robinson of Western Morning News
fame,(a noted Plymouth Historian),
followed on Sept 28 by our annual
Mystery Trip, where it is claimed
even the driver doesn’t know where
he is going “till he gets there “!!

On top of all this excitement,
October brings a touch of culture
when we enjoy a visit from John and
Rosemary Heard. John is a very
talented violinist (formerly lead violin
with Theatre Royal) whilst John’s
wife, Rosemary, is a concert pianist
in her own right, but together they
“make music to delight”!

Very much more ahead with the
Christmas festivities looming up so
“watch this space” or better still,
come and join us, you will be very
welcome. Ring Harry 01752 846692
Harry Pryce Secretary Landulph
Good Companions

Incorporating Bluebird coaches
Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,

Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2QN

2010 COACH EXCURSIONS

20- 26 Sept  Ireland Killarney ring of Kerry &
   Dingle
   7 days &6 nights    half board
13 Oct  Tavistock Goosey Fair
10 Oct  Horse of Year Show
18-22 Oct  Blackpool Illuminations
   5 days & 4 nights   half board
30 Oct  Halloween Express  Linda’s
   Mystery Trip
13 Nov  Clarks Shopping Village
19-22   Nov Turkey & Tinsel  Paignton
   4 days & 3 nights     half board
3 Dec  Tavistock Dickensian Evening
   (late night shopping)
19 Dec  Olympia Horse Show
19 Dec  Mousehole & Angarrack Lights
20 Feb 2011 Holiday On Ice  Energia
   matinee performance

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches also
available.

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES PLEASE CALL
01208 77989 or  01726 890085

www.grouptravelcoachhire.com
benneymoon@btinternet.com

Free
Large rotary clothes Line

(whirly) with cover.
Too large for my use,

smaller one purchased!
Please collect
Phone Harry

01752 846692



Babysitting
All ages

Please contact
Lucy Gorham
01752 849787

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!

MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

Chris Billing
Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services

All types of garden work undertaken which includes:
Tree surgery

Garden Clearance
Hedge trimming

Turfing
Fencing

And many more
Agricultural work can also be undertaken

Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available
ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE

Contact Chris Billing
01752 845234  or mobile 0798 057 4104

07980574104



Pre-School is feeling refreshed, recharged
and ready to go.  The fancy dress costumes
have been washed, the toys have been cleaned

and we’ve got lots of exciting activities planned.  Our numbers are low but
our spirits are high.

A big thank-you goes to Angie and Norman for their kind toy donation for
the Pre-School. The children will love playing with it all.

We are still looking for some willing volunteers to help us out, could it be
you?  Please contact Sarah on 840093 if you could spare an hour every now
and then to help out either during a session or clearing up at the end of a
session on a rota basis.
Sarah Hopcroft

Landulph Under 5’s

News from Landulph School
We are delighted to welcome eight new pupils into

reception this year and we are looking forward to getting to
know them and their families in another exciting year at
Landulph School.

We are eagerly awaiting a visit from Cornish Author Jack Trelawny on
Tuesday 28 September who has published 6 books in his series starting with
book 1 titled The Crystal Pool.

Our Harvest  Festival this year will be held on Friday 8October at 9.15am,
Reverend Malcolm Griffiths will lead this assembly and you are all very
welcome to attend.

The school are again joining in the very successful Landulph Festival of
Music and Arts and weather permitting the school will be performing an
outdoor music event. Keep an eye out for further details of a time and date
for this performance.

This term we are focusing on the Victorian era, which will then lead up to
a Victorian evening of Christmas music which you are all very welcome to
join; again please keep an eye out for a date and time.
Marie Beaven-Smith
School Secretary



DCB PLANT HIRE
0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with CITB trained

operator
All work undertaken including

Drainage
Site Clearance
Bulk excavation

Brick paved driveways
Landscaping and groundwork

undertaken

Call Dan Billing on
01752 845234      or    07725082046

Greg Khan

Professional
Plastering Service

Over 20 years
experience

Artex walls and
ceilings flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel 01752 843622
(evenings & weekends)

new number,
same prompt service



Delivery of the
newsletter is by

willing volunteers.
We are very

grateful to them.
New volunteers are
always welcome.
Births, Deaths
and Marriages.

If you wish to make
an announcement
please contact any

committee
member. Details on

the back cover.

Xmas Market & Shoppers'
Supper

The Xmas market and shoppers
supper will return on

Friday December 3 2010
at Landulph Memorial Hall

Do put this in your diary now.
Last year the event was enjoyed

by many; there was an opportunity
to do your Christmas shopping and
a chance to socialise with your
friends and neighbours over supper.

It will run from 6 until 9 pm and
anyone interested in having a stall
which will cost £6.00 please contact
Fliss Wyman on 07917 225 694

Try something a little different!
Make new friends, enjoy a little

gentle exercise and improve your
hand/eye co-ordination.  These are
just a few of the pleasures from
playing short mat bowls.

The new session has started ....
Landulph Short Mat Bowls Club
meets at the Memorial Hall on
Wednesday afternoons at 2.00pm
and Wednesday & Thursday
evenings at 7.00pm. Bowling usually
last for about 2½ hours, with tea and
biscuits at ‘half time’.

Our friendly club welcomes new
members and you are entitled to 2
‘FREE SESSIONS’

to test your skill/ability for the
game.  You only need to bring
yourself and a pair of flat soled
shoes, bowls can be provided.  Just
come along and “give it a go”.

We look forward to seeing you.
More information can be obtained

from:
Val Oatham on 01752 or Reg Rice

on 01752 844858





Next edition copy date is 15 November but earlier would be even
better

Please contact a Group member for more details

Morton Macleod  01752 846520  Mavis Edmonds  01579 350385
Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519  Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
Reg Rice   01752 844858  James Jermain  01752 847546
The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are any
mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk   Adverts  to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself  we would be delighted to receive it.
The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations:
15p per double sided A4 with colour images
10p per double slided A4 text only.  Please provide your own paper.


